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Republic of the Philippines
Department of Environment and Natural Resources

PROTECTED AREAS AND WILDLIFE BUREAU
QuezonAvenue, Diliman, Quezon City

Tel. Nos. (632) 924-6031 to 35 Fax (632) 924-0109, (632) 9204486
Website : http ://www.pawb. grv.ph E-mai I : pi anning@pawb. gov.ph

MR JOHN E. SCAhILON
CITES Secretary General
Geneva" Switeerland
Fax: (+4122)-797-3417

Attention: MR. LALJRENT GAUTHIER
Documentation Officer, CITES
E-mail : Laurent. Gauthier@cites.org

Dear Secretary Scanlonn

This Office, as the CITES Management Authority ofthe Philippines highty appreciate the
comments and recommendations of the CITES Animals Committee (AC) under the
chairmanship of Mr. Carlos lbero, during its Meeting in Geneva to review the objections
of Indonesia to the registration of operations that breed Appendix-I animal species in
captivity for commercial purposes as contained in AC26 WG8 Doc l.

On the first objection rclative to the legality of the founder stocks. We are thankful to
the AC working Soup in their comment that "the Cornmittee felt that it was likely that
significant trade in these species had occurred before the listing of the species ". This
recommendation is supportive of our claim that the initial founder stocks were acquired
before the CITES convention and thus classified as pre-convention specimens.

On the second objection reIative to the registration of the operation in the
Phitippines should be dolayed pending the adoption of the action plan between
Indonesia and the Philippines. We are most thankftl to the AC working goup in their
comment tltat "the Cornmittee did not cansider that an objection on these grounds was s
legitimate reasan to prevent registration taking place becsuse such caoperative
agteements, whilst encouraged in Resolution Ii.9 are voluntary ections and are not
requirements for registration under Resolution Conf,l2.IA $ev CoPl5)".|t is apparent
that the Animals Committee supported the Philippines' positions on these issues.
However, the Commiuee had taken note also of Philippines' planned meeting with
Indonesia and it hoped that this meeting would result in a productive solution acceptable
to both Parties.
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In this regard and as a gesture of our genuine intent to settle the matter on the
Memorandum of Understanding (MoU)-Action Plan with Indonesi4 we are pushing
through with our planned meeting. In fact, we have reviewed the draft Action Plan
prepared by Indonesia and will provide them our comments/inputs for their further
annotations. Concerning the proposed visit to Jakart4 our assessment is to finalize first
the review of the draft Action Plan. Once the issues and concerns are resolved and
acceptable to Indonesia and the Philippines, then we can proceed with the Meeting for the
signrng of the Action Plan which will form part of the existing MoU. The said meeting
should be scheduled on a date preferable to both Parties. To our opinion, this will save

time, efforts and funds to both Parties.

Again, our utnost gratitude to the Chair and Members of the Animals Committee.

Warm regards.

Very truly yours,

lh-D
TI{ERESA MT]]\IDITA S. LIM
Director

CC: Mr. CARLOSIBERO
Chair, CITES Animals Committee
Fax +34 91 849 14 68
Email: cites@atecma.es

LBC/
L-Mr. lbero{ITES A.Committee
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